GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT
Regular Meeling === mm s e e April 26, 1990

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman,
D. L. Taylor at 7:00 A.M. at the District office. Other
Board members present were Gary Wilson and John Groo.

Special Service District members present were
George White, Gary Wilson and D. L. Taylor.

Others present were Ferne Mullen, Dale Pierson and
Roberta Highland.

Roberta read the minutes of the meeting of April
12, 1990. After calling for corrections or additions, and

hearing none, the Chair declared the minutes approved as
read,

With regard to the Cemetery Well, Dale reported
that Horace could drill an outside hole no smaller than 6
inches without caving in, and D. L. suggested we just pump
it to see what it will do.

Dale stated he was drafting a letter to Farnsworth
informing he is restricted to 80% on the mountain as well as
in the valley., Gary suggested that Dale check on mountain
use to alternate with Byrnes® vigsits.

The purchase of the Beeman well was discussed, and
Dale reported he had not gotten Bedke's report as yet., Gary
suggested he be given until the next meeting to get his
report in,

Gary reported that at the Mill Creek Distribution
users meeting our assessment for water commissioner had been
raised,

Dale reported the 80% restriction letter had been
sent and that the seminar had brought ocut about 10 cus-
tomers. D. L. suggested scheduling another seminar., The
datapod information has been sent %to the paper and the ad-
vertiser, who print it on a space available basis. Gary
suggested we might pay to have it put in the paper. The
staff will price an ad.

It was suggested that letters be sent to all cus-
tomers when the meters are read letting them know the status
of thier water use.

Bids on a new cooler for the office were read as
follows:

Riversgide Plumbing $551.00

Nelson's 595.00
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Gary moved to accept Riverside Plumbing bid of $551.00,
George seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

The seminar on the Employer Rights & Respon-
sibiliies with the Federal Labor Laws was announced,and D.L.
stated that he would try to go, and that Dale szhould go.

Gary asked about the river rights extensions we
applied for, Dale reported we had received 3 years exten-
sions on the rights we had applied for.

After discugsion, the Board agreed the District
should go ahead and file to drill a culinary well. Wells
west of the highway was also discussed for further growth.
Other wells were discussed, and George suggested we apply
for a filing on his stock watering well on the west side of
the highway. Dale will go ahead and sample that well as a
first step.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

ATTEST:

D. L., Tavlor, Chairman

Dale F. Plerson, Sec'y/Treas.
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